## **SAC Meeting**

4:01 - 5:10

## **Osceola Magnet School**

August 23, 2022

**Attendance:** Jennifer Norris, Janine Jones, Kevin Oberlink, Dawn Wagner, Leslie Sales, David Dodd, Nate Bruckner, Carrie DeLuca, May Sauri, Jessica D'Elia, and Jennifer Mooney. Guest: Natalie Ern.

**Approval of Minutes:** A motion was made by to approve May's minutes by Nate Bruckner and was seconded by Dawn Wagner. The minutes were unanimously approved.

**Budget**: Our district SAC balance is \$5,396.64 and we have \$8,160.66 in our Walter Johnson/ Curriculum support account. Our fundraising account has a \$5,000 balance.

**Business Sponsorship:** We have received our first business sponsor for this year with Marcos Pizza. Inflation has increased the cost of banners and will eat up a big part of the income. Brister signs has done them in the past. We may need to increase our banner prices. We will also look at Cutting Edge for better pricing. Jessica D'Elia will help Nate take over the banners. They will contact old banner sponsors to see if they want to re-up their sponsorship. The Walter Johnson/ Curriculum fund will not be refunded this year. Therefore, the banner's income will become more important. Right now, there are four levels. They range from \$50 to \$500.00.

**Vote for use of SAC Funds:** Natalie Ern is asking for 15 walkie talkies for our staff, to address a safety concern. They are \$229.90 for each. The total cost is \$3,493.50. Discussion was given to the possibility of other fundraisers, to help offset the cost. A motion was made by Nate Bruckner to approve the proposal for 15 walkie talkies out of the fundraising account. It was seconded by David Dodd. It was unanimously approved.

School Improvement Plan: The plan has changed a little bit from last year, in that now it is an ever-evolving document. It is getting ready to be reviewed for peer review tomorrow. If it is approved, it will come back to SAC in September. Our quarter one goals are: Academic- The goal is to increase achievement for all of our children. We are looking at differentiated instruction to help close the gap for all children. Climate and Culture: Because we have a lot of new staff, we wanted to home in on who parents, students and staff should contact to get what they need. There will be a new newsletter going home monthly. Parent and Family engagement- This involves helping our families help their children at home. We are trying to provide easier access for families. There is a parent resource space in the front office, as well.

**PTA Report**: The Budget meeting was yesterday, and they have come up with a good starting point. The budget will be shared at the meeting in September. They are still in the middle of selling T-Shirts. They are planning on bringing back the Fall fundraiser and Skate night this year They are looking at implementing "One school, One book" schoolwide. Through this program students would read a book as a class at night by themselves, with a family member, or listen to a video of Mrs. Ern or Mrs. Norris reading it. Around February 26<sup>th</sup>, there is something called One School, One Florida, and the book will be J.D. & the Great Barber Battle. They are considering this, as well. Finally, they are looking at Busch Wildlife and a Science Night as family nights throughout the school year.

**Principal's Report** – Fencing on back of school will be added. The spaces behind the 700 wing and behind the cafeteria will be shored in with fencing. They are still working on drop-off and pick-up. Upcoming events will communicated through connect-ed and the PBIS app. Kids can store up points and use them at a school store. They are learning to use PBIS to its full functional ability.

Adjournment- 5:10